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    1. Chapter 1

**THIS STORY CONTAINS LEMONS, NO NOT LEMON GRAB, LEMONS. FOR MATURE
AUDIENCES ONLY PLEASE. Also my first story, so enjoy!**

Princess Bubblegum stared out the window, looking at the twinkling
stars upon the night sky. Her hair moved smoothly with the breeze
blowing

against her face, she smiled as her hair tickled her waist. (What is
this a poem?)

"Finn stop that!" as she continued to giggle.

But soon after she stopped, as she had realized there was no one to
be found near her. She sighed in pain, as she hated being alone,
unless she was doing

science of course. She walked to her bed in her pajama shirt from
Marceline, and fell into a deep sleep, thinking of a special
someone.

-8 Hours Later

Princess Bubblegum was awoken to the sound of banging on her door.
She often woke to this, and did not care much of it. As she was
getting up, three

Banana Guards burst through her door all yelling the same
thing



"Princess, Finn and Jake need our help!"

She just woke up, so her mind was still slightly fuzzy, but after a
few yells in her ears, the sentence began to become more
clear.

"Where are they and what do they need help with?"

The guards told her they were at their tree house, and that they
never explained what they needed. Princess Bubblegum darted toward
her balcony and

scanned the area to see if they were in sight. Soon after, she found
the small tree house, and something slightly smaller in size rushing
towards

the tree house. As soon as the tree house and the large thing,
or...creature came into contact, a shock wave of wind and a ear
piercing noise

hit the candy kingdom, the tree house now had a very large hole in
the right side of it. Immediately she ran to the bottom of her tower
and commanded her

troops to go to Finn and Jake's house to help, she on the other hand
went straight for her swan, still in her pajamas, and began flying
against the

constant shock waves.

"Where's my gold boy!"

When PB heard this, she could already tell what the boys had done,
they stole a giants gold. She laughed hysterically at this and began
flying towards

the front of their tree house, to find Finn and Jake protecting their
home.

Finn and Jake both greeted her.

"Hey PB thanks for coming to help us!"

Only to find the princess a bit angry

"Why the flip would you steal a giants gold! You know they can smell
you from over a mile away!"

She had her swan try and protect the house while PB ran to the
nearest pile of gold she could find, and asked how much they
took.

"We took about 12 handfuls!" Jake said

She was amazed at this, 12 handfuls? Usually you can only escape with
1 or 2 handfuls, because the sleeping giant would have already
smelled you, but 12

handfuls? She thought that was amazing! So she had jake stretch out
into a large bowl shape and begain dumping gold into him. However her



hands where so

small she could only get so little at a time.

"I want my gold back now!" The giant said in anger

By the time the giant finished his sentence, Jake was already
extending towards the giant with a large pot of gold. The giant took
the gold, and said

that next time, he's going to eat them instead.

Tired, sweaty, and smelly, they all sat down and thought it would be
a good idea to go make tea and sandwiches. However, when they turned
around, they

found the tree house to be in about 5 different pieces, each more
destroyed than the other.

"Our house!"

Finn and Jake started to cry, they always loved their home, it was
their favorite place to be at, besides the Candy Kingdom, but they
were still very sad.

They started talking about how they have no where to stay, how all
their food was gone, and then remembered BMO, he was still
inside!

"BMO where are you buddy?"

"BMO you can come out now, the giants gone!"

"BMO it's us, Finn and Jake!"

and with the calling they gave, BMO had come out from a small pile of
wood, coughing.

"Oh thank goodness your ok BMO, we thought we had lost our favorite
friend and video game!"

the princess was still thinking about Finn and Jake, they now had no
where to sleep, and so she thought of an idea. She got their
attention and told them.

"Maybe since you house is destroyed, you guys could stay at my place.
I could have my best carpenters come and build your house, while you
stay with me."

PB loved this idea, she could now spend a bit more time with her
friends, as she never had the time to do so normally.

"Wow thanks PB, that's a great idea!" Finn and Jake both said at the
same time.

"Now we can go princess work together!" Finn said laughing.

PB laughed at him, she knew he would probably quit within the first
minute, but she did not care, she was just happy that they were both
safe.



End of chapter one!

    2. Chapter 2 (edited)

CHAPTER 2 OF MY STORY, MATURE AUDIENCES ONLY, LEMONS SOON. I ALSO
EDITED THE END.

It was late, the sun had gone down, and all the candy people were
going to bed. The princess had Jake sleep with Lady Rainicorn in her
guest bedroom,

and Finn sleep on the floor next to her.

"Hey Finn"

"Hey PB"

"Wanna go take a walk with me? We never hangout a lot, and I got
nothing to do."

Finn turned beet red. He always wanted to walk and talk with the
princess.

"s-Sure!"

"Follow me."

They walked through many halls, each long with many doors, and found
a door at the end of the last hall. Inside was a bunch of weird stuff
with eyeballs,

green burritos, strange glowing fruits, and a dragon head? Finn
noticed VR equipment and realized they weren't really taking a real
walk.

"Put this on and don't move."

The princess put on a large headset around his head

"Ok!" Finn was excited.

And so they both talked, for what seemed like hours, was only mere
seconds. They talked about his house, his ex, Flame Princess, and
even about PB's old

boyfriends when she was younger.

"Wow, I would punch him in the face for that!"

"Finn, you don't have to do that, that was years ago!"

They shared a laugh and began walking back to the bedroom.

"Finn, would you like t-... to sleep in my bed tonight
instead?"

Finn was so red the princess began to laugh because she could clearly
see it in his face.



"You don't have to, I mean if you really prefer the floor instead of
my soft, warm bed..."

She was flirting with Finn.

"Yeah yeah, whatever, I sleep in your bed..."

PB realized that she was getting a bit kinky, and knew she could not
have such feelings for him. He was to young to understand love, or
even the.

..physical... part of love.

They climbed into bed and slept on opposite sides, both saying
goodnight, and fell into a deep sleep. Each thinking about the
other.

-The next morning

Finn had awoken to a strange sensation coming from behind him. He
felt something rubbing against his back. He soon realized PB was
rubbing against him,

still asleep, but rubbing against him. She was mumbling something,
and also smiling, with her tongue out.

"Fff-...in"

He could not quite hear her, so he got up and leaned towards her face
to hear, only to be pushed off her soon after.

"Hey what the blob are you doing!"

"You.. Were mumbling something in your sleep, and rubbing against my
back..."

PB turned red and turned around to hide it. She apologized and said
she won't do it again.

"I don't mind princess, I actually kinda liked it."

She again turned redder than before, and changed the topic
quickly.

"Well, how about we all go eat breakfast and then you can help me
finish some science work."

Finn was pleased to hear he was going to help the princess, just
being around her made him happy. So they walked to the main dining
room to find Jake

cooking bacon pancakes, with Lady sitting at the table, taking up a
few seats.

"Oh Jake, I have chefs to prepare us food silly!"

"But princess, they don't know how to make bacon pancakes!"

Then she could see all the chef hats surrounding Jake. They were



watching him and taking notes.

"Thank you for teaching my chefs' your ways Jake!"

"No problemo princess."

They were now all eating their meals, and enjoying the bacon pancakes
with some orange juice from the orange cows outside.

When they finished, Finn was waiting for PB and then began to walk
behind her, following her to her lab.

"So whatcha workin on princess?"

"Just a simple age potion, so my candy people won't age."

"Hmmm, does it work on other things too?"

PB knew what he was thinking, and laughed.

"I dunno silly, I don't think it's safe yet!"

They got to the table and she began to tell Finn what to do.

"Also, please put this drop of Rainbow Juice inside the first flask
for me."

Finn did as he was told, and continued with the instructions each
time he was told to do so.

"Ok Finn, I think we can try it now."

A old candy person was sitting on the table, looking quite confused
and excited. He was ready for the potion now.

However, as Finn began walking towards the table to watch, he tripped
on a cord from a nearby computer. Making a loud noise, the princess
jumped,

and a small drop of the liquid began to fall on Finn. He never
noticed, but did say sorry to the princess and continued to watch her
pour the rest of

liquid on the candy person.

Finn asked the candy how it was doing.

"Well, how do you feel?"

The candy person said he felt no different than
before.

Disappointed, PB assumed maybe the effects took some time before it
took place. So she began to clean up after noticing the time.

"So would you like to go and checkout my new candy I invented?"

Finn was confused, but followed her, and so they walked to the next
room.



-10:00 PM

Finn had been trying all of PB's candy. A gross one, a tongue
enlarger one, a candy that made you smart, and many more.

When they noticed the time, they walked back to the room and got into
bed, this time however, PB was much closer to Finn than before.

She was spooning him.

"Finn... d-do you mind? I don't get to c-cuddle.. with anything other
than a pillow, and always w-wanted... to do this."

Finn began to turn hot, he turned hot when nervous.

"s-...Sure princess."

and so they both lay on the bed, with PB holding on to Finn with her
legs wrapped around him. Finn was enjoying it

but also he was slightly scared. So they both fell into a deep sleep
yet again, both dreaming of each other.

    3. Chapter 3

**CHAPTER 3 OF AGE IS JUST A NUMBER. MATURE AUDIENCES ONLY. LEMONS
NEXT CHAPTER(As of 4/15/16, chapter 4 is not out yet but will soon be
released.)**

Finn and Princess were sleeping on the bed, with PB still wrapped
around Finn. Finn did not care that the princess wanted to spoon him,
he thought it was just something she thought was fun. But PB thought
of it in a rather, kinky, way. But because Finn did not know of such
love, she knew it would be ok for now, as he did not understand 'Tier
15' just yet.

She had awoken to find Finn still asleep, which was strange because
he would normally have awoken around 6 A.M, around and about fighting
monsters and boy stuff. She slipped her legs out beneath him, and was
going to wake him, but thought it would be cruel as she thought he
looked so... cute? She hated thinking of Finn, not because she
disliked him, but because each second of thinking about him, the more
powerful her love grew for him.

PB went into the dining room to find Jake drinking some milk.

"Hey PB, where's Finn?"

"Oh, he is asleep still, I didn't wake him but if you want to he is
in my room."

"Oh my glob! It's already 7:30 A.M and he's not awake yet!?"

"Afraid not..."

PB was not worried, but curious as to why Finn was not yet awake. He
was 14 after all, and she knew that when your just beginning to grow
up, you often sleep much later than usual, unlike her self as she had
to rule a kingdom. Perhaps he was finally starting to sprout from his



young seed, and become a mature true adult hero, as she had always
dreamed of. Just a few more years she thought to her self, or so she
thought...

-3 Hours later

PB was worried now. Jake and Rainicorn had gone to Rainicorns house
to spend time with their children, and Finn was still asleep. She
quickly finished her experiment and began walking back to her
room.

'Maybe he just left without saying goodbye...' she thought to
herself

When she reached for the door handle, it began to turn, opened, and
revealed a tall, muscular, yet still skinny, man standing upon her.
She jumped back in fear, but then started to examine the
stranger.

"Hey princess."

She had never seen this man before, however he greatly reminded her
about someone, she couldn't tell whom it may be, but someone.

"Are you ok? You look shocked."

The stranger reached his hand out and pulled PB up. But as the man
seen his arm, he began to freak out.

"Oh my glob what the flip happened to me!?"

PB thought she knew who this stranger was.

"Finn? Is that really you?"

"I don't know, I'm in some awesome body though!"

"Finn it really is you!"

Princess Bubblegum was full of excitement, confusion, and curiosity.
She knew what had happened, but wondered how it happened. Was it done
on purpose? Was he trying to grow older for me?

Finn however was still shocked about his new body, sure it was still
his body, but he couldn't get over the fact that he had muscles for
the first time. When he was 14, he couldn't get any no matter how
hard he tried.

"Finn, did you drink my age potion?"

"No I promise I never even took a single sip princess!"

"Then why are you older now?"

"I dunno, but I like being this old! How old am I any way?"

"I'm not quite sure, you have a faded beard, a large chest, and it
appears you are very muscular and skinny... I'm lookin' around 20 -
18"



"Do you have something to tell me my age? I want to know how many
years I got left on Ooo!"

And so they both walked to PB's lab, talking about possible ways this
could have happened. When they got there, she plugged a few cords
into a machine and put sticky things all over his body.

"So do you know yet?"

"Almost the results are coming in shortly..."

*A loud buzzing can be heard from the printer*

"Oh here it is!"

"What does it say Peebles?"

"Hmm... Where is i.. Oh! It says here your 18 years, 0 months, 0
hours, 2 minutes and 52 seconds old!"

"But my birthday wasn't two minutes ago!"

"Maybe that's when the effect took its final place."

PB was happy, she was only 3 months older than him now, which was a
much better number than 4 years older. Now maybe, she could finally
express her love for her friend.

The new's quickly spread within a matter of hours. Almost the whole
candy kingdom knew about Finn now, and soon all of Ooo would fear the
much stronger Finn The Human. She was pleased to announce the news on
her tower, and the candy people were even more pleased to find out
they have a stronger knight.

-Night

Running was heard from the large door next to Finn and PB, then the
doors burst open.

"FINN! YOU'RE NOT 14 ANYMORE!"

"I know man it's so cool! Look what I can do now!"

Finn had never done this before, but he grabbed PB's waist and
hoisted her onto his hand, with her sitting on his giant hand.

"OH MY GLOB THAT IS SO FLIPPIN COOL!"

However PB was turning very red in her face. Finn's hands were so
big, they could wrap around almost all of PB's butt, and she found
this very arousing, she was beginning to ooze.

"Wow I never knew I cou- Hey what the hay! Did you sit on some water
or do you need to use the bathroom?"

PB was now so red she was shivering.

"F..inn please le...let me down"

Still smiling and red, she ran to the nearest room and slammed the



door. She had never been touched on her butt, as the candy people
were never attracted to her, or bumped into her there. She was so
aroused she never knew she could get wet from it.

"What's up with her?"

"Ahh who cares, she must need to use the bathroom or something. In
the meantime, check out my awesome muscles dude!"

-Skip to bedroom

Finn was done eating and explaining all about his new body to Jake,
and went to the bedroom he was sleeping in. He wasn't sure if they
could spoon now, because Finn was much more taller than PB, about 5
inches taller, so it just wouldn't quite work. However he did not
mind if she still desired such things.

Meanwhile, the princess was looking for a way to express her love to
Finn, now that he was much older. She was a Princess, and shouldn't
be so scared to do so, but this was her Best friend, and she was
finding it very difficult. She finally went to the room and sat next
to Finn.

"Are you all better now princess? I was worried I hurt you."

"No no Finn, I was fine, someone... called me on the phone..."

"Oh, ok."

"Fi...Finn there is something I need to say..."

"Well then go on, spit it out!"

"Finn I, um."

She was red to the face, as red as her beating heart inside her body,
she felt like there was a fire being fed with oil non-stop. She was
going to say it.

"Finn, I love you."

And so with all her power she could gain, she leaned in towards Finn,
and began to kiss him. Finn felt like someone just punched him in the
face, with a hammer, from a giant. He was waiting so long for this
time to come, and it had finally happened. He was so overwhelmed with
emotions, he fainted.

PB noticed he had gone limp, and knew what happened. She knew he
liked her since he first met her, so she should have expected
something of the such to happen.

"Oh Finn..."

She giggled and left the room to the library where Finn was going to
learn yet another new thing.

    4. Chapter 4

**CHAPTER 4 OF AGE IS JUST A NUMBER. EXTREME LEMONS IN THIS CHAPTER.



ADULTS ONLY. NOT SURE IF THIS IS THE FINAL CHAPTER NOT.**

As Finn was knocked out from handling to many emotions at once, PB
was running around and about the library to find her book she needed.
She was looking for a book to explain what she wanted from him. A
book to do the talking for her.

-Morning

Finn had awoken to a trumpet being played from outside. He did not
like being awoken, but he was cool with it. He was about to get up
when he noticed a large book next to him.

'Why am I sweaty?' (LOL)

Finn was confused, he was not sweaty, nor had he been in the past few
days. But out of curiosity he opened the book, and read as there was
a note saying it was from a special someone. He did not recall a
single thing from last night, because PB slipped a quick memory loss
potion so he would not know about PB's love for him, she decided he
should wait until he understood love, and physical love.

When he finished the book, the first few words to come out of his
mouth was eww, however, he did somewhat enjoy learning about his new
body parts, and what the true purpose to him was. He learned all
about that kind of stuff (Just try to remember what you learned in
sex ed, that's what he learned)

"Wow, interesting, yet gross at the same time."

He walked to the kitchen to find his friends sitting down and eating.
PB noticed him coming in and hid her face so he would not see her all
red.

"Princess, did you leave that book for me to read?"

"Y-...Yes Finn, I thought you should know about that junk since
you're older now, and had no proper education about it."

"Thank you for your 'educational' stuff, also that book was super
gross."

PB giggled, she knew that his 14 year old mind was still in him, but
she still thought it was funny.

She whispered something, but Finn couldn't hear it.

"Ooh Finn, it's much better when you really try it..."

And they finished all the meals coming to them. Each bite followed by
another.

-Noon

Jake, Rainicorn, Finn, and PB all decided to go on a small adventure,
to teach lady and PB what adventuring was like since Finn could now
protect the princess much better now, with some additional help with
her small gadgets. They set to a dungeon near Finn and Jakes tree
house.



"Wow princess, our house is looking much better now!" Finn was
pleased to see his house being rebuilt

"Yes Finn, I had my best go and rebuild the building, with the same
materials it originally had."

"Thank you so much PB!" Jake said.

When they reached the cave, Lady and Jake set off to the left door,
and Finn and the Princess to the right. Each leading to the same
exit. Finn and Jake knew this dungeon by heart, and could beat it
blindfolded, so there was little worry.

"So Finn, did you finish all my book I sent you?"

Finn had just slashed a skeletons head in half when he
responded.

"Yes I did, It was very weird and gross, but it did teach me new
things about me and...Other genders..."

"Oh Finn, don't get nervous about that, as you get older, you will
see it as less of a gross thing and find the beauty in it."

"How do you find beauty in that!?"

The princess took a large swing at a goblin that was throwing a rock
at her.

"You'll see.."

They continued to explore the dungeon, and Finn taught her what loot
to bring, and what to drop. How to make a fire, and how to properly
hold a sword. She was really enjoying this, and so was Finn, they
both were teaming up against multiple large skeletons armed with
stone clubs, but swiftly sliced the heads off in an jiffy. They
shared laughs as a tooting frog jumped around, and a hairy bug ran
into a deep hole, hiding from the burning torches coming from the two
of them.

"Oh princess, look! I think we have a boss!"

A large goblin like creature with wings grunted at the two of them,
and began to charge at them. Finn stood next to PB so she could get
the shot at swinging at the boss. And he taught her when the swing,
where to hit, and when to not hit. She was a natural at it, and
learned quickly how to avoid getting hurt and doing the most possible
damage.

"Finn this is totes awesome! I wish I could do this longer
ago!"

"Yeah, it really gets fun when you get these guys loot and
junk."

With a final blow to the head, the creature was finished and it
dropped a few rings. They took them and put them on, and found they
let you control the skeletons they were finding through the
dungeon.



"Haha, look at him! I can make him dance!"

"Oh look at mine Finn!"

PB was making the skeleton kiss Finns skeleton. They looked at each
other and both turned bright red. Then Jake came from the back of the
dungeon from a large wooden door.

"Yo what took so long! We waited forever!"

"Sorry Jake, PB was just practicing her swing."

So they began to walk back to the candy kingdom.

-Early Night

They had arrived just before dawn, and they all took showers, and
changed clothes into their Pajamas. Dinner was being prepared, and
they were all sitting at the table waiting for the food.

"So princess, did you enjoy the dungeon?"

"Oh yes Finn! It was great fun, and I hope we can do it again some
time."

Jake was asking the same thing to Rainicorn, and she seemed to rather
enjoy it too.

Dinner was served and they all ate the meal. It was a air chicken
from the clouds, that could sometimes be found carrying a sack of
gold around their necks, however this one was instead made as a
dinner for the royal princess. They ate and talked about the dungeon,
and learned new things from the experts. It was all together a lot of
fun.

-Night

Finn had walked back to the room, preparing for another day of
adventure. But when he opened the door, he found something much
better than a polished sword.

"Hello Finn..."

Princess Bubblegum was lying in bed, with just her shirt on, she had
her underwear on, but not the pajamas, exposing her bare pink thighs,
Normally, Finn did not care of the thought of legs, however, his
recent discovery of what was beneath her panties made it much more,
attractive. PB did not have much experience in sex, and did not know
what a man really desired in a situation like this, but she had a
pretty good idea, and took her best shot at it.

"Pr...Princess your...Do you need some p...pants?"

"How about you come lay down instead. No need for those"

Finn was shaking with every step he took towards the bed. He was so
excited, and knew exactly what was going on thanks to that book. He
climbed into the bed, and PB began as soon as possible to grasp
Finn's body, only to find that this time, she was being held.



It began with small kisses, rubbing of the body, and heavy breathing,
but it escalated quickly to something much more than that. Finn was
scared at first, but let the princess take control.

"Finn, i'm taking my shirt off now."

He said nothing, and stared into her eyes. Her glowing eyes were
screaming in fury. She wanted to be dominated, but Finn was not yet
ready for that, so she charged him up instead.

She slid off her shirt to expose her breast, they were not bare, as
she had a bra on, yet you could clearly see her tits, as the thin
string was transparent. Her breast were not big, but they were
certainly a good size. Slightly larger than Finns fist. Her panties
were now wet, and she was as red as the core of the sun, burning with
fire, she went straight for Finns pajamas, and slowly pulled them
off.

Finn now had a bulge bigger than both of PB's hands and it was
growing in size. She was astonished of this, and never seen something
like this before as she never had sex.

"Oh Finn, I need you inside me Finn..."

Princess Bubblegum was now sliding her panties off. She bent over
with her ass pointing towards Finns face. Finn knew what had to be
done, and took it out. It was much larger than the last time he had
seen it, and he was sure he was going to have much fun doing this, so
he was about the put it inside before she yelped.

"Pp...Please be gentle, it's my first ...time, so put in the tip
sl...slowly, and slowly add more in each thrust."

Finn could understand what she ment, he knew the first time would
hurt her a little bit, so he did as he was told, and put in the tip
just barley in.

PB was struck by what felt like waves of endless pleasure. She was so
sensitive that just the tip was already enough for her to cum. So he
slowly began to thrust, putting more of his member inside her, and
with each thrust came a loud moan from the princess. But by the time
Finn had put the first half of it in, the princess burst, and she was
flooding the bed sheets with her cum, flowing out onto Finn and the
bed. Finn knew what this ment and knew it was a good sign, as it was
hard to get a lady to do that. He was pleased to know he pleased the
princess, but he was not even halfway inside yet. Now he was growing
impatient, and began again.

"No Finn, I don't know if I can take in so much pleasure in so little
time!"

This made Finn want to thrust twice as faster, he was already all the
way in, and was going pretty fast. Meanwhile the princess was so
filled with pleasure, she could not even talk nor make a straight
face. She looked dead, with hear face drowsy, and with each thrust
came a even louder moan than the last. She felt wave after wave of
pleasure invading her body, and it wasn't going to stop for a while.
She didn't know if she could take it much longer.

"Princess, I know you probably hate me, but you must finish what you



started, and so I will take full control now."

So Finn lifted her up by the arms, and was thrusting in and out as
fast as he could while standing up. She was limp from so much
pleasure Finn thought she had passed out for a second before she
yelped once more. This time, he hit her weak spot. He had found it,
and the princess was not prepared for this at all.

"Finn, please, do it, finish me off once more, and I will please you
too."

And so Finn began to hit her G-Spot with each thrust, and with each
thrust came such a loud moan that Finn would stop and hush her to
keep quite. However he couldn't do this the whole time, so he just
held her mouth shut and thrust in more deeply and faster than
before.

Princess Bubblegum was finished. She could not move at all, she could
not talk, she could no do anything. The pleasure was so much, she
made the whole bed wet with her cum once more, and also covered Finn
in her liquid cum too. She then collapsed on the bed, and lay there.
Finn was still not pleased, and the princess thought she was not
being fair. So she, got up with all her might, and stood on her
knees.

"Finn, this was not in the book, but there is more than one place you
can, c..an have sex with."

"What do you mean?"

"I mean I want you to put it.. Put it in my m...mouth"

"No way! You can't eat that!"

"I won't bite it, it is much better than you think! I promise."

Finn agreed with her, and let her take over this time. She slid the
tip in her mouth, and used her tongue to slowly stroke the tip of his
member with it. Finn now knew what she ment, and it was great. Now
she was taking in almost half of it, and Finn was realizing that this
felt really good. So to test, he pushed her head down a bit, and see
what would happen.

"Ahh, what the heck Finn! I can't breathe when I do that!"

"Ohmyglob i'm sorry princess!, I won't do it again."

Princess Bubblegum looked at Finn with a big grin and said,

"But this time, do it harder."

Finn did as he was told and held onto the back of her head, grabbing
her pony tail of gum, and pushed it until her lips touched the end of
his member. This overfilled him with pleasure, and he really liked
this. So the princess held her breath, and let Finn push her farther
and faster onto his member. Each push his member would twitch, and he
would grunt very loudly. He was about to fill PB with his gift, and
she was going to take it all. With one last push, all the cum PB had
built up for Finn was finally given to her. Every last drop, she
consumed and swallowed. She got such a mouth full, she had to spit



some out, as at least 2 mouth fulls, were coming out of Finn.
Princess Bubblegum licked it off her breast, and looked into the eyes
of her new lover. They both clothed them selves, and had Finn carry
them to another room so they didn't have to clean until the next
morning.

"Finn, that was the best thing that has ever happened to me in my
life."

"I couldn't say it any different. I really enjoyed that, and it is
much better compared to the book!"

They both laughed at his joke, and they both cuddled until they fell
into a deep slumber

End
file.


